Judges Hill Neighborhood Association Meeting
Meeting Minutes
7:00 pm, Monday, February 10, 2020
1800 San Gabriel the home of Megan and Bert Meisenbach

Introduction of the following new neighbors.
Joe Crier
Tanner Long
Kavita Patel & Natalie Phillips
Don & Jennifer Garcia
Ann Howard
Paul Clayton

Motion made to approve the minutes from the August 2019 meeting. The motion was
unanimously approved.

Treasurer’s report presented by Vicky Devenyns.

Updates on the Land Development Code changes were given by President Jim Montgomery,

Vice President Paul Gosselink, and executive committee member Megan Meisenbach.

A. A historical overview of the neighborhood’s role in past code changes and negotiations with
city staff to preserve the residential character of the Judges Hill neighborhood was given by
Jim Montgomery. In addition, he discussed the proposed Land Development Code and its
implications for Judges Hill.

B. An overview and explanation of the current course of action taken by the executive board to
work with city council members, staff, and other stakeholders on amendment language to
be presented to Council Member Greg Casar.

C. An explanation of the petition being gathered by the group, Community Not Commodity,
and used to help individual property owners preserve their right to later file a protest
regarding the Land Development Code. Owners were encouraged to sign the petition on
www.communitynotcommodity.com

D. A motion was made to support the document being drafted by Downtown Austin
Neighborhood Association [DANA], Original Austin Neighborhood Association [OANA],
Downtown Austin Alliance [DAA], and JHNA for City Council Member Greg Casar to use as
amendment language. The motion was unanimously approved.

V. Election of Officers. Motion was made to accept the current officers as nominees to serve as the

executive committee for 2020. The motion was unanimously approved.

Jim Montgomery, President

Paul Gosselink, Vice President

Vicky Devenyns, Treasurer

Marisela Smookler, Secretary

Megan Meisenbach, Austin Neighborhood Council Representative
Jo Sue Howard, Past President

The motion was unanimously approved.

Respectfully Submitted,
Marisela Smookler, Secretary



